

# College of Emergency Nurses New Zealand (CENNZ) Grants and Awards 2024 Annual General Meeting

CENNZ is committed to ensuring professional development opportunities for our members in amongst all the ongoing uncertainty surrounding education funding opportunities from HNZ/Te Whatu Ora.

In the 2023/2024 financial year CENNZ has been able to support the following grants ranging from \$500 to \$1000. There have been 4 post graduate funding grants, and 6 education grants given out to our members. Furthermore, through increased awareness, via our social media page, we also gave 2 He Puawai Tapuhi Maori grants.

The Conference grant was not given out this year due to the conference now being held every 2 years. The next conference grant will be made available in early 2025. This will be published on our CENNZ website with dates for opening and closing of this grant.

There are some grants that haven't been given out this year due to no applications and these were the pacific island nurse grant and the Leadership grant, which hasn't been available due to the previous years covid restrictions.

CENNZ supports members within this portfolio and encourages applications for the numerous grants available to support advancing practice and ongoing professional development.

The following CENNZ awards will be considered at the upcoming virtual AGM in October.

Journal Award:

Kirsty Morton Award for Triage:

**AENN Award** 

**Foundation Award** 

Our winners from our conference in Christchurch in 2023 are as follows:

## **Honorary Life Members**

Anne Esson Suzanne Rolls

#### **Foundation Award**

**Sue Stebbeings** 

## **AENN Award**

Chantelle Dick

# **Kirsty Morton Overall Winner for Triage**

Amanda Donnell

CENNZ continues to honour our Foundation and Life Members who are listed on our website.

Lyn Logan **CENNZ Grants and Awards Portfolio**